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The first time I met Lenora she came to see my mom on her 2nd round of 
breast cancer. She introduced herself and told us about the Steel         
Magnolias and what they did. She invited us to a meeting, and she told me 
I would be an asset to the Steel Magnolias. I fell in love with her and the 
Steel Magnolias! 
Linda  
 
Lenora was the hardest working woman I have ever known. I was with 
her from the beginning, and she was very determined that this group 
would succeed, and it certainly has. 
Janet 
 
She was a very sweet lady and a good friend to a lot of people. 
Margaret M. 
 
By the time I met Lenora her health had started to decline, but she was 
still a spiffy, gung-ho lady who was the epitome of the Steel Magnolias! 
Brenda P. 
 
I didn’t know hey personally, but she had a vision and that is how the 
Steel Magnolias got started. This organization has helped so many      
people. For that vision she had to have love in her. 
Pam 
 
I came to a Steel Magnolia meeting in January or February after having 
surgery in December for breast cancer. That is when I  met Lenora for 
the first time. The more I learned about this group she started, the more 
I wanted to be involved with it. Lenora worked hard to get this            
organization started and she saw the need for it in Calhoun County. She 
put in a lot of hard work and would not take no for an answer on getting 
HB147 passed through legislation and to the Governor’s office in         
Alabama. How big is that?!! I like people that take 
charge and make things happen for the right reasons. I 
love being a part of a group of  volunteers that work 
together to run our office, our “Pinks Boutique” and 
work hard at fundraising to support cancer patients 
fighting the same battle we have! What more of a   
blessing could you ask for? Thank you, Lenora, for 
fighting for us, fighting for this group, and fighting for 
all the breast cancer patients to come.  
Elaine 
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LENORA JOHNSON continued 
 
Elaine asked me to write something about three people in our cancer group. I have been in the 
cancer group since May 2003, so I knew them very well. 
Lenora Johnson. I called Lenora after I came home from the hospital. She reassured me that 
everything would be ok. We became close friends. Our backgrounds growing up were very    
similar. She grew up poor as I did. We would talk about the struggles that we had. She told me 
she lived near a railroad track and people would throw things from the train to them and this 
made her happy. The last time I saw Lenora, she invited me, Marti Rogers, and Marylin       
Lawson out to eat lunch with her at her river place. She cooked chicken in the oven. It was the 
best chicken that I have ever ate. Every time when I called all the people in the group, she was 
on my list. I would always call her, and we would talk awhile. Lenora was a special person that 
loved to help people. She always told me the things that happen to us make us who we are! Our 
world was a better place for her being in it. We will always miss her, and I will miss her. 
 
Gloria Woosley 
 

   

With the recent passing of Lenora Johnson, you might think the organization that wears her  

initial "stamp of creation" would be in some degree of confusion or future direction. Not the 

case! Lenora had long ago passed the “baton" to worthy charter members and newer members 

that she saw as leaders with the ability and foresight to continue to move The Steel Magnolias 

Breast Cancer Support Group forward with renewed energy.  During the last few years Lenora 

was faced with physical adversities that imposed limitations and limited her to specific Group 

events.  Lenora received honors from the group on each occasion and the smiles and teared eyes 

showed that she was not disappointed in past decisions. One such decision was the selection of a 

Treasure in 2013. I was approached by members that Lenora would like me to have my name 

submitted for the position of Treasurer. My thought initially was Steel Magnolias was a lady’s 

group and the group's officers should reflect the base. Eight years later I suspect that Lenora 

would be saying, "see I was right".  Some may say that Lenora was a stern leader with a         

singular idea of where we are and where we need to be to be effective in helping those in need to 

get through truly trying periods in their lives. With 21 years in the Army to guide me I can say 

that any group no matter how small, must have a leader to survive and reach assigned goals.  

Lenora was that  initial leader, and the Steel Magnolias has survived and excelled with the 

choices that she had to make along the way. Thank you, Lenora. May your new journey be as 

fruitful.         

Charles Trull      

 

 "Under Lenora Johnson's leadership STEEL MAGNOLIAS developed and thrived.  We were 

blessed to have her as our founder.  She was an inspiration to all of us cancer survivors."     

Keither                                                                                        
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             Birthdays and Anniversaries  
 
May 23rd is Nancy Buchman’s birthday, and she is a 9-year survivor! 
May 24th is Shirley Barger’s birthday, and she is a volunteer! 
May 30th is Chuck Trull’s birthday, and he is a Man of Steel! 
June 9th is Brenda People’s birthday, and she is a volunteer! 
 
 

Up Coming Events 
 
JUNE 20th is the next newsletter mailing day. If you have something to go in the         
newsletter, please send it to me no later than June 13th. 
 
JUNE 28th is our next Steel Magnolias and Men of Steel meeting in the private dining 
room at RMC. RMC Chaplain’s office will provide ham and turkey sandwich for our 
meal, Steel Magnolias please bring side dishes and desserts.                                                
We will try and have a  speaker, but due to working on the golf tournament we have not 
secured a speaker at this time.  
Come at 5 to socialize and our meeting will promptly start at 5:30.  
Please bring a friend! 
 
                                                                  President Corner    

Now that we are kind of back in the swing of things, concerning our meetings and the       

newsletters, I need to know what you would like to see in both. This support group and  

newsletter need to be informational to everyone that comes to our meetings or who reads this 

newsletter. I want to encourage readers to get involved and come to our meetings, we need 

you.      

 As I have stated in prior newsletters, we need help. We have lost several members and our 
group is getting older. This support group needs people willing to volunteer their time to 

help with events. Our biggest fundraiser is our Lea Fite Golf Tournament and we need it to 

help in funding our services. There is a lot of work to put this event on, but with enough   

people working together it would make it a little less stressful. If you have skills to help with 

a golf tournament or fundraising ideas, come help. We also get involved in October with             

Oxfordfest and other events that people ask us to come to because it is Breast Cancer    

Awareness Month. We also have monthly meetings where we eat and most of the time, we 

have a speaker. The only thing that involves every day of the week is having someone in our 

office from 11 am until 4 pm. We have this covered right now, but we need someone to fill in 
from time to time. This is a much-needed support group in our area. Please do not be blind 

to this need. We see people almost daily needing something from our Pinks Boutique and we 

send out care packages at the same rate. Breast Cancer is not going away and they’re many 

people who benefit from this support group.                            

If you feel this is something you are interested in, please contact me at 

elaine@steelmagnoliasinc.org or call the office at 256-231-8827 

                                                                                          

mailto:elaine@steelmagnoliasinc.org
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STEEL MAGNOLIAS/MEN OF STEEL MEETING 
APRIL 26, 2022 

 
Meeting was called to order by our President, Elaine Johns. 
 
Minutes from the previous meeting were read and motion made by Steve and seconded 
by Janet, that minutes be approved. 
 
Elaine asked for suggestions for building our attendance back to where it was prior to 
covid.  She also pointed out that we had lost 7 members just recently. 
 
No Treasurers Report available. 
 
Picture and tickets were handed out for the Solo Outdoor Heater to be given away at the 
conclusion of our golf tournament.  Tickets are $10.00 each and each member present 
was asked to sell at least 10 tickets.   
 
Margaret and Jimmy Taylor gave an update on the golf tournament.  We have 82      
sponsors, 18 corporate sponsors and approximately $18,000.  Margaret stressed how    
important that we continue to get sponsors.   
 
I presented a flyer that Dillards had brought to the office about the fragrance and       
cosmetics event of the season inviting all of Steel Magnolias to attend.   
 
We then shared our memories of Lenora Johnson.  General consensus was that she was a  
go-getter and woe be unto anyone that got in her way.   
She was the epitome of Steel Magnolias. 
 
Sherry brought our devotion from: 
James 4:8 – “Draw near to God and He will draw near to you.”  
She pointed out some things that would keep us from drawing nearer to God:   
1) Doesn’t tell the truth;  
2) 2) Taking something from work;  
3) 3) Not reading our Bible;  
4) 4) Spending too much time with family and friends;  
5) 5) Spending too much time on the  
computer or cell phone playing games or talking with friends.   
 
No further business, motion was made by Jimmy and seconded by Pat that meeting be 
adjourned.   
 
      Respectively submitted, 
      Brenda Parker, Secretary 
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“Joggin Inside” 
Country Living                                                    Life Changing 

“Traffic Stop” 

……………………………………………. 
Fine Waitress 
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“Joggin Inside” 
CONTINUED 

 

Cuckoo Clock 
The other night I was invited out for a night with the “girls.” I told my husband that I would be 
home by midnight, “I promise!” Well, the hours passed, and the margaritas went down way 
too easily. Around 3 a.m., a bit loaded, I headed for home. Just as I got in the door, the     
cuckoo clock in the hallway started up and cuckooed 3 times. 
Quickly, realizing my husband would probably wake up, I cuckooed another 9 times. I was  
really proud of myself for coming up with such a quick-witted solution, in order to escape a 
possible conflict with him. (Even when totally smashed… 3 cuckoos plus 9 cuckoos total 12 
cuckoos = MIDNIGHT !) 
The next morning my husband asked me what time I got in, I told him “MIDNIGHT” he didn’t seem 
mad in the least. Whew, I got away with that one! Then he said, “We need a new cuckoo clock.” When I 
asked him why, he said, “Well, last night our clock cuckooed three times, then said, “oh shoot”        
Cuckooed 4 more times, cleared its throat, cuckooed another three times, giggled, cuckooed twice more, 
and then tripped over the coffee table and farted. 

…………………. 
 

Don’t Mess with Marines 
A former Sergeant in the Marine Corps took a new job as a High School Teacher. 
Just before the school year started, he injured his back. 
He was required to wear a plaster cast around the upper part of his body. Fortunately, the 
cast fit under his shirt and wasn't noticeable. 
On the first day of class, he found himself assigned to the toughest students in the school. The smart 
punks, having already heard the new teacher was a former Marine, were leery of him and he knew they 
would be testing his discipline in the classroom. 
Walking confidently into the rowdy classroom, the new teacher opened the window wide and sat down 
at his desk. When a strong breeze made his tie flap, he picked up a stapler and stapled the tie to his 
chest. 
Dead silence... the rest of the year went very smoothly. 

…………………….. 
 

Marriage 
After 35 years of marriage, a husband and wife came for counseling. 
When asked what the problem was, the wife went into a tirade listing every problem they had 
ever had in the years they had been married. 
On and on and on: neglect, lack of intimacy, emptiness, loneliness, feeling unloved and unlovable, an  
entire laundry list of unmet needs she had endured. 
Finally, after allowing this for a sufficient length of time, the therapist got up, walked around the desk 
and after asking the wife to stand, he embraced and kissed her long and passionately as her husband 
watched - with a raised eyebrow. 
The woman shut up and quietly sat down as though in a daze. 
The therapist turned to the husband and said, 
"This is what your wife needs at least 3 times a week. Can you do this?" 
"Well, I can drop her off here on Mondays and Wednesdays, but on Fridays, I fish. 

……………………. 
Facebook 
My wife complained that my life revolving around facebook has destroyed the way we      
communicate as a family, so I blocked her! 
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